CEO Newsletter Summer 2018

The final CEO ‘no frills or pics’ newsletter this year and another great year under our belts!

Our Academies, now 9, have achieved so much. Working together we have:

o Delivered great School Improvement Initiativescluding a full Maths focys totally new approach with
Gontinual ProfessionaDevelopment (CPOpr staff in every school, the Accelerated Reader programme with
improved resourcing, $ject Leader research projects and an extensive and improved PE provision to name
just a few

o Developed the remit of the Improvement and Inclusion Hub to support and improve the life chances of our
most vulnerable and challenging pupiléth the support ofa Play Therapist, programmes to reduce barriers
to learning for children, a greater-thepth focus on Pupil Premium and outcomes andTVDevelopment
and Improvement Fund (BIIF funding of over £70,000

o Improved the Career & Professional Development dftaff through internal trainingor Heads of School,
Teaching Assistants and New/ Early Career TeacWétis anexternal trainingprogramme orMaths CPD
with All Saints Teaching Alliance and statutory training in safeguaadidfijrst aidetc.

¢ Extendedhe support the Central Service Team give to every school including achieving better value for
money on services and materials we purchase

o Built partnerships with other MATS, Learning Communities, Federations and Schools, learning from them
and contributirg as well

¢ Improved our school environments with a major refurbishment of heating and lighting at Stoke Gabriel to be
followed up with 3 major projects this year, doing the same at Bearnes and Harbertonford and replacing all
the windows at Stoke Gabriel mgh successfulgpital Improvement Fund (€ bids. While also raising
funds through grants to refurbish playgrounds, build a Foundation StagéRBtitat Diptford, reconfigure
Cheriton Bishop School and improve the general décor of all schools.

e Accessd more experiential learninip all our schoolsising the amazing resources around us to bring
learning to life.

We have big plans for next year which will continue to see the education we provide in our schools being even
better!

While PTFAs do an amagijob and Directorand Governorsolunteer, giving hours of their precious time to work
with us strategically, it is the staff in every school that drive our schools forswdrstantivelyand this year they
have done this better than ever.

| thereforede i ded that | would | ike to give a
much, so that we are all aware just how brilliant they are.

shout out

In alphabetical order, by school and narhevould like to celebrate the work of the Link Aeady Staff so here goes
it might be a bit long, but a brilliant read nonetheless

Bearnes Voluntary Primary

Tracy Clarke Tracy joined Bearnes this yehgvingalready made her mark in many other schools withi
the Trust She has taken on the spirit of Bearnes and has worked tirelessly to really sup
the children of our Trust, delivering a super writing experience for our talented writers.
looking forwardto seeing what you can do next year

Alice Eeles Alice has returned from maternity on fire this terhe has supported Tom in his leadersh
of the school anavorked tirelessly with Kath to develop the services of the Inclusion Hu
the benefit of al our schools. She was impressive in her interview and will be taking up
reins at Bearnes in Septembergreat return!




Card Fitton

Carol has been an amazing support to the children of Bearnes for many yearSheow
delivers kscher Family TrugE-T) intervention for many pupils and agrasult has had a
huge impact on their progress. Carol is retiring this term, it will not be easyptaae her
skills and experience, thank you for everything you do for the children of Bearnes.

Jenny Fraser

Jenny’' s cr eat i v éantdslicdigplays at Bearnegd ativayn, she goes the
extra mile for all children but is particularly perceptive and notices those children that n
a little extra nurture which iswonderful

Sarah Free

The dedtation Sarah shows to the school is second to none, she has worked really haf
year to improve the PE experience given to all the children at Bearnes and organised 4
better play time experience with the equipment that has been installé@nks &rah

Carolyn Gale

Carolynrunsour breakfast clubShe dees everything for the chliren of Bearnes with
dedication and though&ndas a resultthe children really enjoy their breakfast times, play
times and meal times! On top of that she keeps the scbtsan a big task this year as the
builders are irover thesummer!

Sardn Gaskin

Sarah has donelarilliant job with our FSU this year, taking up the reins from Alice and
maintaining a great experience for our youngest children. She is moving across to Stol
Gabriel next year to develop further her skills in Early Years and | know she will bring t
same fun tahem as she has to Bearndésgreat year Sarghwell done.

Laura Gratton

Laurais an amazing influence on the children who need supjie is patientcaringand
spendstime to make sure every pupil understands the task. Shisesawvhizz at phonics!
Laura quietly supports everyone, staff included and has had a masgeet. Teacher
status next Laura?!

Joyce Hayes

Joyce isouincredible’ f r ont of .Sdidabletedeal pith evergthing parents
need She is organised ankardworkingandyou always get the feeling that she has thing
under control. What a good job done again this y¢laank you Joyce.

Ada lonescu

Ada joined us this term and has been a marvellous support to. Thnow the children have
really appreciated her excitirlgssonsand wehope she will be able to support us again
should the occasion arise in the future.

Helena Malpas

Helena has been an absolute stalwart for Bearnes, she has taught just about every cla
is frequently moved around the schgabdapting an doing! Her science lessons are electf
and always teach the children with an innovative approdctother great yearl think you
have found your niche in FSU!

Lucy Minifie

Lucy is beginning to have a massive impact on the art being taught acroshtw and
withJennyhas really taken on the ‘Il ook’ of
is always quick to pick up on a child that might be a bit under the weather and supports
them to deal with anyssue. Heempathy has a massive impghc

Tracy Panks

Tracy has been@markablesupport for one of our children in particular and has made a
amazing difference to the learning and experiences for that child as she is the height o
patience and dedication. When not workirghe volunteers foBearnesanother person
that makes such a difference to the lives of our childirank you Tracy.

Michele Robbins

Michele supports all the children in Chestnuts now making the transition from Receptiq
Year 1 more effectivdut she is also particularly good at ensuring children that can be
challenging are helped to settle to thé@&arning. Shéas been so successful this year that
has been reflected in those children achieving significantly higher results than were
expeted. She is brilliant on the playground at lunchtimes as she invents new games al
time. | do remember being roped into the Bear Hunt game, on my way in from the car!!

Tam Russell

Tam is our amazing administrator that not only manages all the adfipectations but also
raises funds across theust. Shénas supportedur schools to get Big Lottery Funding,
Foyles funding for Libraries and grants to help reduce the costs of breakfastoldibs
residentials etc. Her major success this year has beliedng a complimentary mini bus
Another brilliant yearthank you for the support you give to all staff

Pinar Seddon

Pinar has, as always provided the mpkenomenalearning experiences for our youngest
children in the FoundatiotUnit. Shes alwaygeady to tackle something new and provide
greatexperiences. Thankou Pinar, it is always great to come to the Nook and see what
going on!




Tom Stacey

Tom, our brilliant Head of School has, as always, been amazing this year. Not only hag
Bearnedo the best results we have had for a long time, but he has injected excitement
adventure into the curriculum. The school is really flying which is why we will really mis
cheeriness next year. | hope Shanghai is ready for you!

Barbara Sutton

Bab ar a i s.Se las beénratdhe kchool for a long time and always goes the exti
mile for the families and children, completely illustrated by the effort that has gone into
230Year Summer Fete she seems to have delivered almost-$iagtedly.In school, her
Speech Link work and all the other 'ex
you for your flexibility and your ability to always see the best!

Sam Zilkha

Sam has been a brilliant leader in thlayground. Ouchildren love s energy and ability to
keep a whole range of activities under control at once. Equally his support in the classr
isincredibleand has really helped our children achieve so well this year. We will really 1
Samnextyear as he goes off to develogsleareer. Whaowill keep the IT running?! Thank
you for your dedication to that.

Central Staff

Michelle Adams

Michelle has taken up the role of Finance Officer across the whole Trust and has set up
systems and practices that aescelent. Herconscientious attitude and ability to deliver is
brilliant. It has made such a difference to the efficiency across all our s¢hmaigding all the
work she does as Administrator at Harbertonfbiithank you so much Michelle.

Abbie Broadway

Abbie has just joined the Finance team and is learning the ropes with real enthusiasm. 9
has settled into the role well, always doing her best and picking up more and more
responsibilities.

Susan Howard

How Sue manages all the areas of Central support abedsponsibility for | do not knaw
She is the font of all knowledge across the MAT for HR, personnel, health & Safety, weh
etc etc. Lately | know she has really put in a huge amount of time and angst into the ney
payroll andhas done a brilliant johgainst all the odds. Thank you so much Sue for all tho
extra hours and tension!!!

Tanya Jeffery

Tanyawhile still supporting Stoke Gabriel with their administratibas also taken on a part
time role within the Centraleam. Shés responsible forlathe finance processing and | kno
her efforts have really supported the whole team.

Mark Matthew

Matt, has made a huge difference to the efficiency and effectiveness of the Central Busi
Operation. His dedication alongside the amount of work hdier€ompletes has resulted in
range of systems that help ensure the children in Tmestget the very best deal. He is
renowned for his clear stance, the def a
know the impact focchildren. Ahighly profesional approachwhich keeps us successfully
functioning with the utmost integrity.

Cheriton Bishop Primary

Laura Berry

Laura has undertaken a massive piece of work that will benefit all the children across th
Woodleigh schools. She has been working on the new personal, social, health and emo
curriculum requirements and has completed all the reseatchto ensure ve are ahead of
the game with the new agenda coming through from Government. This is just one exan
how Laura goes above and beyond for the children and staff at Cheriton Bishop. Thank
Laura

Karen Bowden

Karen has worked in tandem with Gemma tovdiep afantasticspace for our youngest

members of theschool. Shéoo has worked beyond expectations to create a wonderful
learning environment. This dedication extends to everything she does for the team, incly
as an invaluable support for a childravith special needs. A massive thank you Karen!

Gemma Denford

Gemmahas really focussed on ensuring the children in her class are able to access an (¢
learning experience that gives them the opportunity to really extend their lear@mghas
set this up brilliantly this year, alongside offering an exciting curriculum and extending th




links with Pre School. Her experience and dedicatioh only to the classhas seen children
thriving again this yeaandalso the students she hasentored. Thankou and well done
Gemmeafor giving our children a great start to their learning

Vick Gillon Vicki s the SENDCo, the ‘go to person’ for
worked across two schools this year which is never easy, but her impact has been mas;s
she has been able to support the Heads of School to provide a tailagadrg experience
for those childen that need it. Thank yodick, your impact is beginning to really shine!

Jane Madge Jane gives the children at Cheriton Bishop an amazing start to the day with her Breakfa

Club, not only giving them breakfast butigiy them a calm and nurturing experience. Janeg
the person in this school that notices all those little jobs that need daing was out with
the sweeping brush before Ofsted arrived just making sure we made the right impressgo
is so conscientioudhank you Jang/ou make a real difference.

Linda McCracken

Linda has been so supportive intak office changes required wifbining the Trusand of
course the changeis herworking space which has meant a lot of extra wankl
organisation. Lind&s always cheerful, she is brilliant at ensuring everyone has access to
paperwork they need as well as a cup of tea! Thank you Linda for all you do

Nicola Miners

Nicola has completed a training programme with other Lead Learners ifirtlgtand has
really implemented her new practi¢e support the childrern yeas5&6. She also led the
children’s music to present at t he ,Hwof t
course did the children. Thank you for your dedication and &tk which was also evident
at the Ofsted Inspection.

Richard Miners

Richard is our music man, this year he has taught ukuleles, drumming and even trumpe
Sports Day was a really colourful event
trumpets. Fabulous work Richard, thank you

Trudy Pearce

Trudy has a very special job to do in our school in supporting one of our.gagiis
incredibleat wunobtrusively keeping ‘“a cl ose ¢
the learning experiences$ have watched how she balances the two needs so effectively
can only say just how impressive sheAsrilliant well done Trudy.

Joanna Tripp

Joanna has beeso conscientious in her work agjavernor. Shéas really impressed with
her dedicatiorto all the Woodleigh schools and the effort she puts into this very demand
role. Alongside thisloanna works hard with the IT at Cheriton Bishop, also offering supp
to otherschools. Shhas driven the subject forward, despite not being an expert herself
which has just illustrated her enthusiasm and commitment. Thank you Joanna you have
a real difference to the children.

Alex Waterman

Alex has worked extremely hard throughout theay, delivering an excellent Ofsted outcon
by presenting the constantly improving position the school is in and supporting her staff
across the board. She has adapted the building to give capacity and has everyone work
a team to provide the very befor the children, while also contributing at Trust level to

ensure we all continue to develop and grow. It has been great to have you on board Ale
can’t wait to see what we can achieve n

Tracey Wood

Tracey is our HLTA working with Nicolgears 5&6, what a team! Tracey has really helped
the year 6 focus on their learning to produce the best outcomes they can. | know there
a few children that at the beginning of the year we did not think would be able to sit the
papersbut trm'e nduretauri ng ensured that these
and as a result we have a highly confident year 5% 6abulousoutcome Tracey, down to
your brilliant working relationship with Nicola, thank you so much.

Diptford C of E Primary

Paula Cox Paula has worked hard with Teresa to set up our brand new Early Years Unit over this
They started having to be quite inventivath the resources they hadbut now they have
added to theirexcellent learning experienceshich has been down to dedication and effor
Many thanks for your support in developing the new provision

Charmaine Charmaine is one of ourew, butreally dedicated and indispensable Meal Time Assistant

Crowther is so important to have capable and hambrking members of staff to lead lunch timee a




big thank you for allite effort you put into the role, | know just how much Lizzie relies on
you.

GinnyFrench

Ginny has been at Diptford school for a very long time and so her influence has been
undeniable and fareaching. As result we shall be very sorry $ee ter leave at the end of
the year. She has led the school in the past, delivered productiodsupported staff and
parents. We wish you well Gig and hope you will come batk see Diptford continuing to
thrive.

Karen Goshawk

Karen has been amazing again, she continues to support children and teachers in a vag
of ways. Heimpact has ben vital this yearas the school has been extended to 4 classes
she helps everyone perform at their best. Thank you for your dedication and ability to
manage a very demanding timetablge expect it to calm down next year, although not
promising! Thak you for all you dgit is evident in all our classes.

Alison Hockings

Ali has beersensationathis year. Shestepped into the breach to teach thegr1&2 class
and has done a wonderful job of Next term she will return to her first loyéhe HLTA work
at Harbertonford. | know she will be missed at Diptfdydt | know someone with such talen
will be supporting both schools into the futyrespecially as she is becoming a trained For
School Leaderyou have done a brilliant job for tiegildren in your class and the schoekll
done Ali

Lizzie Lethbridge

Lizzie joined Diptford as the Hetehcher across both Diptford and Harbertonford and has|
done areally incrediblg ob i n de v e h mmphaswgrked tedilyhard to support
all staff and build the school to justify teclass structure. Lizzialways cheerful, has a real
vision for Diptford and | can see it leading theistinto great things under her leadership.
Well done Lizzie, it is never easy taking up the reing@ally across twschools. Yohave
been so organised and conscientious and your integrity as a leader has been brilliant to

Caroline Mills

Carolineis one of our highlyalued teachin@ssistants. Shis always there to support

children as her dedication to precision teaching this yskmws. Shéas really helped some
of the children that need to develop their confidence through this approach and this has
shown in their progress. Thank you Caroliymur impact has been so good for those childrs

Teresa Robinson

Teresa really had her hands full this year with the new Pre School provision moving intg
newly built Foundation Stage Unit. As with anything new, sysetmseeded to be
established, reources organised and new ways of working put in plakef which is not
easy while leading the learning for our youngest children. Thank you for your work with
Natalie to set up such wonderful provision.

Sharron Sedgbee

Sharron only recently joinedstand yet when | saw her in the classroom it felt as if she ha
been there alwaysa real testament to how well she has settled into Diptford, but also tha|
she has an obvious ability to empathise with the children and support them to move the
learning brward. You really impressed me Sharron, a brilliant start to a long career at
Diptford!

Georgia Setter

Georgia has had a wonderful year this year, we have seen her ability as a teacher grow,
develop at reapace. Sheompleted her Newly Qualified Tdsar (NQT) trainingprobationary
first year with flying colours and certainly ends the year on a high. Georgia has also led
this year which is a real achievement as an NQT and has also had a rea] liomgactay it
continue! A brilliant start to youcareer Georgia, you should be really proud of yourself!

Natalie Siddons

Natalie has done an amazing job of galvanising her Early Years team to develop the FS
provision from scratchwhat an achievement! She is clearly a harorkinganddedicated
practitioner who has a real vision for our youngebildren. Nextear she will be stepping uy
to a Senior Leader role across the school and we can see she is really ready to take on
chall enges. Natal i e wiishacrosbeptfoodamd Harlgedonforg
this is such an opportunity which | can see Natalie will put her stamponc an’' t w
the outcome next yeamwell done Natalie

Rachael Vickers

Rachael is our hardorking Administrator who manages all thaglstics of theoffice. Shds
unflappable and dedicated gbat our school operates efficiently arattsas the interface
between what is happening within school and the parents and stakeholders impregsion
what we do. We are in safe hands! Thank youalfaal.




Harbertonford C of E Primary

Jennifer
Bradshaw

Jennyis one of our early career teachermt that you would know this! She has developed
a pace to be a highly competent teacher delivering great teaching and learning experier|
This year Jenny worked with the All Saints Teaching Alliance on a phagjcapme and the
feedback we got was amazirfpe has had a huge impact on the teaching of phonics in hé
class which we hope to harness across the Tistl done &n, a great yeaof such
dedication to the school.

Sharon Carrino

Sharon has been an abate stalwart FFom day one of the Link Acadenshe was taking par|
in shared training and supporting others. Sharon has taken the implementation of
Accel erated Reader as her ‘“mission’ whi
programme for our mostwnerable childrenHer impact across the school is brilliant.
Another successful year Sharon as Harbertonford goes from strength to styémayk you!

Richard Charley

Richardas L i z z i emisnadydschas an absdluie knelerstanding of theign for
Harbertonford and delivers it in everything he does, usually through exceptional lessong
Richard has led maths in the school so successfully that all teaching has shown markeqg
improvements, while this has also been reflected in SATSs result$athexceeded
predictions. Richard will be stepping up this year into a leadership role as we recognise
ability. He will to continue to support Lizzie and ensure Harbertonford continues to streng
atthepaceitiscan’t wai t t o sedlle what can be ac

Jade Dewar

Jade is an expert teacher of younger children, her class is vibrant and the activities the
children engage in exciting and futhe has a real flair for setting up learning experiences
that enthral Jade has also started to take up the roféSENDCo this year and is doing a
brilliant job of it She will be going for the National SEND Award next year and will be wo
with the Inclusion and Improvement Hub to support Heads of School with their SEND ne
what an accoladand sorightly deserved. She also mentors our studergs she really has
her very capable hands full next yed@nank you Jade for your utmost dedication.

Rhiannon Draper

Rhiannon has only just joined the Early Years team at Harbertonford, but she has quick
settled into give our youngest children the best possible experience as numbers contind
grow and we are beginning to have to turn children al@lye has soon become part of the
tight-knit team that is Harhs

Becky Golby

Becky is also part of the Early Yeamtethat has seen numbers grow to the extent that we
have now added an extra day to the opening hours of the provision. When | go into the
has a brilliant atmospherandthis is because our staff are dedicated and constantly looki
at things that tkey can do to improve. Another great year in our Early Years proyvibamk
you.

Gwen Janes

Gwen is amazinghe is always there for all the childreaacomplete committed member of
staff that has the children at the heart of everything she does. | Kmow much Lizzie relies
on her and how her impact on the mealtimiesing so successful is so important. Thank yg
Gwen

Megan Jones

Megan might not be in school every day, but my goodness she has had a massive impg
PE this year. She has led a plethofaxperiences for the children of Harbertonford,
attending and organising so many amazing events and introducing the children to new t
Megan certai nl y, notgustésthe tsdhaglbuefar her dassiuio hseve see
the children growin confidence and attain well. A great year Megan!

Freya Jones

Freya is part of the Early Years Team and has stepped up and taken on this role with eg
She has been working hard on her NVQ3 qualification, sometimes wondering if she can
but through absolute perseverance and determination has passed with flying colours. W
done Freya you should be so proud of yourselfere next?!! | know the provision will go
from strength to strength as a result of your dedication.

Lizzie Lethbridge

Lizzé has already had a mention as Diptford Head teacher, but she definitely deserves
another here. Lizzie has driven this school forward at an amazing $axbas really

focussed on the improvements that needed to happen and as a result | would say extery
of the school operates in an outstanding way. She has one last mountain totlebodh, as
this summer breakhe whole school is being improved with removal of all flooring, pipewq
heating and electricsvhat a task! We had hoped to pack everythintp storage containers




but because of overhanging trees it has not been possible to have these delisenad
have a few headaches to deal with, however we will overcome! But if you see Lizzie loo
bit harassed give her a pat on the baske is penomenal!

Anna Life

Anna has been an amazing support to the older children and teacherdas led on a
number of interventions that have really made a difference to the progress some childre
have been able to achieve and is dedicated and conscientioeserything she does. It is
increasingly important that our teaching assistants have the expertise to sort the learnin
really effectively and Anna is a great example of this in action. A great year, thank you A

Joanne Lunt

Jo has been our Scienlead this year and is expanding this even more fully adbit$ord
and Harbertonforchext year. She has developed an amazing curriculum which fully supg
all the science teaching in the two school. She has really stepped up this year and | kno|
her impact as part of the team has been really appreciated. A great effort Jo, | am sure
see even greater developments next year

Vicky Rawlings

Vicky has been an incredible Administrator this year, taking on more and more and
completing it so efiiently and effectively. She keeps parents well informed, manages to
support all that is happening for the T
always cheerful and nothing is too much troulliich is brilliant in an office wheresnuch
is going onthank you Vicky

Rosemary Rogers

Rosemary is a sessional worker for the Trust, stepping up when numbersRretBehool
require an extra pair of handslthough she does not have a full contract with the Trasr
flexibility and support enable us to operate a viable and effective Pre School provision. ]
you Rosemary!

Rebecca Rowe

Rebecca leads our FoundatiStageUnit and her success has been evident in the fact that
the provision is bursting at the seamand requiring extra staff to deliver some of the
sessions. The vibrant exciting provision is brilliant to see, as children explore all the diffe
activities available to them. | can see this going from strength to strength over the comir]
year, to the extent that we might need to expand the space! Thank you Becky for your
dedicated approachyou do a brilliant job

Angela Taylor Angela is another of our sessional workers who comes to support us at the drop of a ha
without you and Rosemary we woul@dtbe able to offer the provision we ¢so a heartfelt
thanks for being so helpful and supportive to the school.

Josie Wright Josie has been ouledicatedForest School HLTA, soon to become a tegehlgich is exactly

the right thing to do andavhat iseven betteris she will be coming back to Harbertonford to
do her student teaching practic@osie has beeimcredible She has been flexible running
between 3 schools to deliver Forest School to the children across theahaishe has
stepped in to leada@me of the therapy courses run by the Inclusion and Improvement Hu
and has generally been brilliant. We wish her well with her training and look forward to
having her back in September as a trainee teacher!

Hennock Community Primary

Christine
Anderson

Christine has a massive role to play at Hennock sujygpa d¢ass with such a wide age rang
She is always so good atorking with groups andpotting whenindividualchildren need her
help. She has been hugely flexible this year as she delivers the Edg@Anpmewhich is an
emotional literacy supporprogramme, allowing children to discuss any issues they have
ensure they are in the best place to lea@hristine iglsoour amazing minibus driver!
Thanks you for all you have done again this year.

Sarah Clarke

Sarah has returned to Hennock tlysar and while she is now patitne, shestill hashada
great impactinspiring new projects and supporting her staff to offer the children exciting
new opportunities. Sarah loves to involve the community in activities and driving the sch
forward, as aesult everyone feels part of what is going on in the school. Hennock is a vi
small school and this is as a r es uAntthern f
inspirational yeaSarahgxcellent!




Johnny Garrigan

Johnny is ouwonderful caretaker who not only keeps the school spot|dsg always does
anything he can to make improvementsst year he and some volunteer parents manage
to repoint the end wall of the schogho mean feat as it is quite an expanse. Johnny also
involves himself in the infamous Hennock School productions by setting up the systems
lighting and sound and when pupils do not wamte actors he encourages thetm
contribute as technicians! Thank you for all those extras Johnny, it makes such a défere

Olivia Gentile

Olivia joined Hennock this year and has had a massive infrechas established great
learning experiences for our younger children in the school, working with the Foundatior
Stage Unito develop a range of brilliant activitie®liva also goes the extra mile and when
comes to extrecurricular clubshas been able to bring her passion for the creative arts to
the children and there are some amazing performances happening at Hersnack | * V' ¢
A great start to a very promsing career Olivia, well done

Michelle Horn

Michelle has always been an integralpaf the Early Years team, nothing is ever too mucl
trouble as she thinks of everything and is always well prepared for the day ahead. She i
brilliant at noticing when laildren are not quite on top form and will cajole them into a
position where they make the best of their learning. Michelle always thinks of others, is
flexible and supportive and has done a great job again this year, thank you Michelle!

Gemma
Houghton

Gemma is a very practive member of the teanthe is never happier than when she has g
project ‘on the go’, from Muddy Maths t
successful it has almost outgrown the space available! Gemma does everyittimgav
enthusiasm and | believe Sarah and she have a new project up their sleeve for next yeg
Another great year Gemméhank you so much for all you do it has such an impact on
ensuring we have a healthy number of children on role.

Rebecca
Humphreys

Becky has really worked hard with Ash Class this year, in particular Year 6 who hagmég
great SATSs resultdue in some part to all the extra support shasdelivered. Becky is going
to take on the leadership of the Improvement and Inclusion Hubdptember and has been
wor ki ng har d t,whiealsedaveloping sbree newcegperierices and trainir
Becky has been a real asset to Hennock over this year, she always thinks of new exper
for our children and delivers brilliant scienassionsWell done Beckya brilliant year.

Samantha
Moorman

Sammy is our Hennock Wonda&foman She starts by delivering breakfast club, then either
leads the Pre School or supports the clasd teaches groupsvhile alsohelping with
lunchtime duties et. Sammy is a vital part of Hennock school, she helps to keep everyth
running well and as usual this year has been no exception. Sammy helps out, is flexible
will always go the extra milé great yearthank you Sammy.

Nikki Racey

Nikki is an amamg teacher and we have really missed her as she has been very poorly t
year. She is now heading back to full strengihd we are so glad as she brings such creati
and excitemento her lessons. Nikki delivers wonderful experiences for childrexr school
and is queen of the School Production tedringing the very best shows to fruitio8he is
also an integral part of the Inclusion teabringing real support to challenging and vulnera
children across the Trust brilliant leader. lank youNikki, now get fully better soon!

Susan Stansfield

Susand He n anoazirg Administratgnothing is too much troubl@ndeverythingis
dealt with in no time at all. Susan is organised and supports every member of staff in
whatever way she carghe isultra-efficient, which is brilliant in a small school where staff g
really stretched to ensure everythirgy completed. Susan has really ensured Hennock hag
achieved brilliant levels of efficieneynd organisatiorand is really respected by everyone
across the Trust. A great year once again Subank you

Marian
Woolridge

Marian is our amazing volunteer that has been coming to Hennock for more than ten ye
now. She does all the small jobs that teachers need help wiittm labelling booksgreating
labels, filing paperwork, tidying, sorting out the library, setting up Accelerated Reader,
mounting work and preparing displays etc etc. She is invaluable in the amount of time s
saves staff and the quality of what she does farfiienk you Marianyou are a star!

Improvement and Inclusion Hub



Kath Simpson

Kath has simply beesutstandingsetting up the Improvement and Inclusion Hub on a very|
‘sketchy’ vision | had! She has built e
given the fact she was given no moneydit on. She has not only supported Heads of
School, but more importantlynany many families and children to overcome sometimes h
barriers. She has worked with a vast r a
supported a number of local schisathat are not \ithin the Trust Kath knows that we are a
Trust with the whole child at the heart of everything we do and this has absolutely shong
through in every bit of everything she has done.

Unfortunately Kath is leaving us to go and teach in Shaingfrey are getting a gem! We will
be really sad to see her gout she has been working in partnership with Beekymphreys
this term to ensure her hard work continues to provide the best for childr&now Becky is
raring to go as a result.

| thank yai for your amazing tenacity, understanding and dedication ldatwish youthe
very best of luck in your new adventure

The Team

Nikki Racey- delivering brilliant courses to help children break down their barriers to learr|
over the year

Alice Eeles- our expert SEND practitioner with a vast understanding of forms that need ta
completed

Robert FitzPatrick- a Play therapist who has just started to weave his magic!

Jerry Hawley- the School Counsellor at Bearnes who has made such a difference tmfom
our most vulnerable children

Becky Humphreys- picking up the reins this term with such enthusiasm

Jade Dewar- will be working for 2 of her days in the SENDCo role, while also completing
National SENDCo Award

And all the external agencies that have made a difference, most notably Jon Couch from
Plymouth Excellence Centre who has given us his time and expertise so generously

Landscove C of E Primary

Amanda Berry

Amanda is our amazing Key Stage 1 teacher, she not only delivers brilliant learning with
classroom but also takes on a similar role across the school as is evident in the Science
arrangements. Not only did she help thik teachers set up someally exciting learning but

she organised the Space Odyssey experiefgalwaysparents too were invited and a grea
week was had by all. Thank you for your dedication to the school as a team-jldnger such
an uplifting impact on everyonepwardsand onwards next year!

Lisa Dix

Lisa has been ougo to person for great advicehe offers'a listening edrto everyone from
staff to pupils and her experience and calm approach $wdpall. She has worked with som:g
of our most vulnerable pupils over the year and has given them confidence in their own
ability and the tools to improve. Lisa will be leaving this year and we will misbutdrknow
she will be finding others to helpvahys! Thank you for your sensitivity Lisa and good luck
the future.

Sophie Drew

Sophie joined us this year and has already had a massive impact on the |eSneing
becoming our phonics expert as she supports children to really understand thist a$pleeir
learning. She quickly became part of the teamiting involved right across the school and
stepping in where she can. Thank you for a great year, with plenty more to come!

Lucy Field

Lucyshares the Early Year class with Shdrordandtogether they provide an amazing rang
of learring experienceOver and above this, Lucy has really taken on Pupil Voice within

school to achieve some incredible succes$he Eco Council have gained the Bronze awa
are just about to achieve thel®r and are setting their sights on Green for next year. Par
these achievements have been to negotiate with Riverford Farm and gain their amazing
support what an accolade for both the Eco Council and the school! Thank you your inpy
this, Lucyanother example of when everyone takes on a responsipiliyachieve such a lo
for the children.

Paula Jessep

Paula is Landscove' s highly ef.feensweent a
everything is perfectly dealt with as it comes inttheol, she is brilliant at ensuring parents




have all the documentation they need and keeps accurate paperwork in a really organis
way. Paula supports all the staif the time shehas a brilliant relationship with staff and
children alike and is alwayso n  tSte & ot unflappablandhard-working lynch pin
Thank you Paula

Natasha Kearle

Natasha always goes the extra mihe is happy to run Breakfast club and after school clu
while supporting groups in their learninim fact she is our MrBlexible nothing is too much
trouble and there is nothing she cannot do. Natasha is always thinking of what is right fg
children, gets on with things without being promptadd will alwayslo whatever is asked of
her,in other words sheisacompket ‘ st ar’ ! Thank you fyaur
make such a difference!

Sharon Lord

Sharon has heaeead Jdielrls'on’ * wihgmmt i earnn@faithsndt
Beliefs)throughout the schoohnd as a resulbetween them they achieved an Outstanding
judgement for theirecentSIAMs inspection. Sharon delivers brilliant collective worship
experiences, engaging all the children with her creative approach, while being an experi
Yearsteacher. Sharon never stops promoting and developing the sa@mbshe runs a choir
which takespart in communityevents among many other things. She often uses her days
to visit other schools to develop her own practice and gather new ideas foyawver hank
you Sharonyour efforts are so appreciated by everyone

Victoria Pooler

Vic has worked so hard this year to ensure Ytear 6 children were able to reflect their abili
in the super results achieved in tiEATsShe always gives above andylmad, which was
certainly reflected in a 100% pass rate in every subject. Vic also provitliesibiéarning
experiences whitthe children really enjogndis a leader in the makinghe has been a real
support to Jillin fact Jill described heras Her i g h't  h abntdextweanshewill be
going to join the Senior Leaddrip Team at Hennoclwhere she can realise her potential
even further | knowLandscove willreally missVis e xper t i s,butshewvdll v ¢
remain within the Trust talevelop her skills even further with new opportuniti€sood luck
Vid

Hayley Redmayngé

Hayley has once again helped the older children achieve their potential as she has led t
SATSs sessiondlongside this she has delivered interventions for otherdrhih to ensure they
are able to understand a concept and apply it successfully. Hayley, much like everyone
school really, is a great team player and look what can be achieved by working tdgether
Thank you for your complete commitment to everythiymy undertakeit has had a massive
impact on the experiences the children can enjoy

Jill Ryder

Jillis anamazingexperienced and effective Head of Sch&bke continues to take Landscove
to real heights, as has been proved with the SIAMs inspect&uitieg in an outstanding
judgementand now a 100% compliance judgement for Health & Safsitg! is so dedicated
to achieving the best for the children in the sdh, cleatly illustrated this year as she has
providedthe very besexperiencegor new children pining that had not had the best time i
their previous schoglwhat a succesgou have ensured for these childrdrandscove has a
brilliant leader who continues to lead her staff to provide exceptional learning experienct
Thank you Jillyouare brilliant!

AnneSmaurt

Anne has really shown her passion for PE this year as we have extended theregzefor
our children She organises every event with all the associated letters to parents, permiss
risk assessments and transparrangemeits to make sure the children have brilliant
sporting experiences. Alongside this she delivers great lessons and ensures the childre
awonderfulearning experiencéAnother great year, thank you Anne

Susan Trott

Sue has a real skill for supportingldhen that need nurturing to realise their full potential
Shehas,onceagaidone this for a number of chil
reflected in the progress they have made this year. Sue just quietly builds up their config
and ensurs they understand basic concepts to build upon. Thank you for your total
dedication you have a real impact on the lives of these children.

Joanne Woods

Jo works in partnership with Anne to teach yeda 8. She has really worked hard to

i mpl ement the new Accel erated Reader re
reorganising them so that children can access appropriate levels of maféoiagjside this
the children access computer based assesnt of their learningwhich they love. A lot of
work but it will have such an impa¢hank you Jo.




Stoke Gabriel Commmunity Primary

Sandra Bridge Sande is our amazing mealtime assistafte is so brilliant with the children gfping them
with their lunchesand nothing is too much trouble. Thank you for your dedication as alwa
Alan Butt Alan has been brilliant at leading the Maths Subject groupyisés and has done an excelle

job of disseminating the training received from All Saints Teaching Alliance. The SATs r
at Stoke Gabriel have been ewithareallyright un
percentage of children achieving Grealzepth which isveryhard tosecure. Alan sadly, is
leaving us this year to pursue his own intere§&sod luck Alan and thank you

Clare Cornish

Clare joins us on Fridays to support lunchtimes, she too is really helpful to the children
ensuring that mealtmes go smoothlyThank you for being there for the children and ensur
lunch times run smoothly

Anna Foley

Anna has beeimcrediblyflexible for the Trusthis year She has stepped into the breach
across our schools working in more than one schoblep us cover absence. At Stoke
Gabriel she established the Eco Council and guided them to actions including a highly
successful beach clean. She will be at Stoke Gabriel again next year to develop her skil
further and continue to give the children bidint experiences, thank you Anna for being so
accommodating and doing so much for pupils across the ;JTanstxcellent year!

Cheryl Gorry

Cheryl goes ‘above and b. &y bas ame imosehaokwhenit
is not hernormal workingday, supported extracurricular activitieseven in the holidays and
she helps in classroomghere there is a sudden need. Shas been instrumental in a highly,
successful Sports Ddyelpingthe teaches in every way she can. Her amazing dedication

helpsus to provide the extra experiencglank you so much Cheryl!

Heidi Harrington

Heidi is a brilliant support in the Early Years class, gilasg teacherKellyYeo,her PPA

time. She is highly competent in managing the learning when she is in chatdmameally
given flexibility to the management of the claasich has allowed a really creative approa
to learning. Thank vy ou,ithasbeensopraductive tiisayear.

Barbara Hocking

Barbara is our brilliant cook at Stot&abriel who goes way beyond the expectations of her
job. She works with staff and children to involve the children in the meals she proaiutks
works so hard providing mealget still has time to take the children to the local shop and
spend time teachig them how to prepare a meal. | know from our quick chats what
dedication Barbara gives to our school and would like to thank her so much for that leve
involvement a brilliant year again!

Tanya Jeffery

Tanya works in the school office aaldoas pat of the Central Finance tearfihe is a highly
competent administrator, always in school early, giving extra time and effort to ensure th
office runs smoothly with Lisa. Tanya has a real dedication to the schodd azally
supportive of the teachers tging to create the amazing team that is achieving so much 3
Stoke GabrielThank you Tanya for your commitment!

Katie Kerr Brown

Katie has beeremarkablein promoting our 5 star pledge for children this ye@re creates a
real buzz for learning in hetassroom and gives the children wonderful learning experien
Thank you Katighe childrenreallylove theactivitiesyou plan, a great first year

Alison Letten

Ali has really stepped into the breach this year at Stoke Gabriel, taking up morentgtiohe
to help us outwhich has been unbelievably great for the consistency of teaching in the
school. She also creates brilliant learning experiente®utstanding example of this being
the wonderful Viking Bonfire which really brought learning alifeese sessions take a lot of
organising and yet Ali ensures these creative activities happen regularly. Thank you so
Ali, the impact of your extreme flexibility has befbulous offering schoolvide
consistency.

Lija Lewsey

Lija returned to Stok&abriel, working two days a week and yet her impact has far exceeq
what would seem to be a very limited amount of time in the weskle has beeamazing Lija
attended the residential for our older children, even on the days that she should not hav|
beenat work She also organised the trip to Bristol, again putting huge amounts of her o
time into the organisation of this experience. Thank you, gar dedication is clear and we
really appreciate it




Cheryl McGovern

Cheryl continues to support somé& @ur more vulnerable children, helping teachers to give
all children the extra time and direction to achieve their best and develop their knowledq
and understanding. She has also helped to make the Stoke Gabriel learning environme
vibrant by updating @plays and keeping them professional. Thank you Chenybkes such
a difference and creates a quality impression to visitors.

Matthew Medd

Matthew has really built a dream team this year, Stoke Gabriel has clearly gone from sti

to strengthin allaspects of school life Aft er | ast summer’' s r ¢
much more professiona8aff are operating at an extremely high and creative level and a
being |l ed to achieve great thingsyearl <ca

Matthew, especiallyvhen | hear of all the exciting things in the pipelifiée children at
Stoke Gabriel have had a brilliant year, thank you for all your effort

Kim Middlebrook

Although Kim only started at Stoke Gabriel in May, she is alreadydawgreat impact on
children’s | ear ni thasedingitvention te suppsri childrentwhoeneed
to understand how best to access learning and works hard with teachers to make a
difference. Kim has certainly been successful in making imepnents which | see developin
even further Thank you for really taking this forward Kim, it has begesat

Lisa Sage Lisa is also our School Administrator as gib shares with Tanydhey are such a team,
keeping the school wheetarning! She isalways there to support staff, working long hours
complete everything that is needed in the office. Thank you for your dedicated approach
the support you give to the staff.

Kelly Yeo Kelly has really ‘set up’ enthostasnkis gearpakirgam

unused space and making it a vibrant learning environment. She has not only made a m
difference to the Early Years provision but she has also developed the PE provision acr
school There are now a huge rangesgforting experiences going on, but also the Daily Mi
which keeps everyone fit! Kelly is going to Bearnes next year to weave her magic for-thé
school and Reception children in the Foundation Stage Witle Stoke Gabriel will miss he
| know she wi be able to develop her career and will remain within our Trust. A great yeq
Kelly, your dedication has been exemplary.

Tedburn St Mary Primary

Jane Annear

Janehas been a brilliant SENDCo this yéaralways, she has worked across the Woodleid
Hub to support children across the three schools and with Alex at Cheriton Bistmplding
afantasticteam to expand the facility working with the Improvement andllision Hub. Jang
al ways ‘goes the extra miahdbhasa\ery consaidntioust h
approach to her work. Thank ydane| know that we will continue to offer the very best
support into the future with your help.

Karensa Dolan

Karensa is our Early Years exp&ltt only does she work with the P&hool provision in the
village but she has also significantly improved the outdoor learning provision for the
Reception pupils at Tedburn St Mary. | have been thoroughly impressetheitxperiences
our youngest children receive and see thespanunities developing even further with
Karensa’s dedicati on t oonnoehtfThank yaugor amazaing b r
energy and impact!

Andrew Keay

Andy has hi s everyaea of his ScHoa anth so e see amazing provision
outstanding resultswhat more can we ask for?! And yet he still finds time to create a tea
and drive forward the provision of a wonderful outside classroom that all our schools areg
hugely enwus of! He leads a dedicated team that support one another to provide the ve
best for the children and families in the schdbis such a pleasure to be in the school and
experience the quality of provision. A great school Andy as a result of grest, #fink you.

Susan Latham

Susan is not only owpectaculaMealtime Assistant that supports the children at lunchtim
but she also leads our big art projegct¢hich just shows the quality of the teamwork
happening at the school. These pieces of work are something to be hugely proud of as
the pupils an opportunity to be part of a team outcome that will remain with the school w
into the future. The arative arts experience is something | firmly believe we need to fostg




all our schools and how can we fail to do this with such talent in our schidwsk you
Susapl can’'t wait to see the next project

Andrew Lee

Andrew has been so flexible thisar. When we started the year with some tricky staffing
issueshe worked across two schools which is definitely not eamjrecently, has returned
to focus on the pupils at Tedburn St Mahavinga massive impact. Working with Andy Keg
they have achieedbrilliant SATs results yet again. Alongside this Andrew has worked ha
develop PE including the more competitive aspesttting up tournaments across the

Woodleigh School#\ great experience for the children and hard work! Thank you Andrew

Roxanne Lowe

Roxanne is our Mealtime Assistant that has continued to support lunchtimes, ensuring t
children have everything they need and supervising the playtimes too. Unfortunately
Roxanne is leaving us at the end of term, we wish her, Wedlip in touclRoxanne

Nina Marley

Nina, our Baching Assistargnd MealtimeAssistanf has real ly ‘. She ey
has taken up responsibility for working with children that need a little social and emotion
support as well as working with staff to delntde curriculum in this area and what an
amazing job she is doing. With the Governments new Mental Health agenda coming int
next year | feel we will be up and flying from the outset. Thank you Nina and congratulai
on becoming a ‘rpfdhemament’ me mb e

Pat Rich

Pat is our highly dependable, experiencedandab und br i I I i ant * fr
everything from the Health and Safety responsibility for the Woodleigh Schools through
Schooroad-crossing duty at the start/end of théay and completes everything with a
positive approach. She even ropes her husband in to help with rugby coaittang you
Martin! Thank you Pat for everything you do to keep the wé#d wheels of TSM school
rolling so smoothly!

Karen Scott

Karen iour Higher Level Teaching Assistant whesaarkablemusical talent supports the
children every year to put on a highly professional and polished show, this not only boog
children’s confidence to tacklI| e tdinmdntelf b
takes massive dedication to produce such performankckisow it is no mean feagothank
you Karen for really putting your heart and soul into these congcgais should be so proud
of what you have helped the children achieve

KatieSkinner

Katie is our English expert and has really driven the subject to great heights again this V|
She hasaken on the implementation of Accelerated Reader, which requires hours of
dedicated time to set up the books and computer assessmetigtsl an sure the results will
speak for themselves next year! Kati e’ s
sitting in on one of her lessons and being extremely impressed with her appwwhict is
exciting and thorough and the children clearlyddie learning. Thank you Katie

Louise Warren

Louise is a brilliant teacher and another key team plalee has taken on the Personal,
Soci al and Emotional responsibility for
focus on Mental Healtbeing promoted by the Government and has really worked on ma
this outstanding. Nothing is too much trouble for Louise as she supports staff, families &
pupils. Thank you Louise your impact is amazing.

Yeoford Community Primary

Lyndsey Burke

Lyndsey has only recently joined the team and yet she is makasgiagimpression. She hag
already, with the help of Petidalford refurbished and resourced the Early ¥earea to
make a vibrant and exciting learning space which will improve even more with the remo
the old garage to create rmewentrance. She has helped with the setting up and launch of
Foundation Stage Unit which will now take children that \ldowormally attend aseparate
Pre School. This has been a massive piece of work and sees the school going from strg
strength. Lyndsey next year will also take on the whole school responsibility of SENDCq
which she has the National Awand/hat astar, thank you for your obvious dedication and
commitment to Yeoford

Leah Frankum

Leah is our Apprentice Teaching Assistant and Mealtime Assistant and is doing really w
works with the younger children and is so conscientious and-tantking, we can already




see her potential to be a top class practitioner. Thank you hyaahare a real support to the
school.

Peter Halford

Pete is really building Yeoford into a great school with a top class staff behind him and t
brilliant to see. Theredwe been significant changes to the building, with a complete reval
of the Early Years provision, alongside the establishment of a team atmosphere which i
ensuring all aspects of learning are really vibrant. This has been reflected in the steady
increasein numbers of children joining the school, where parents are making a positive
choice to bring their children to a great setting! Pedongside the other Woodleigh Heads
Schoo] has positively engaged with the Link Academy and this has enabletbstxibect
more training and more support. It really feels like the team is now 9 schblsk you Pete
you have a incredibleschool and it is as a result of your dedication and hard work ¢ a n
wait to see what can be achieved next year!

Rachel Ley

Rachel is our Higher level Teaching Assistant that works with our older children in Owl ¢
She covers teachers planningreparation timeand is an experienced, brilliant member of
staff. She i¢antasticwith the children (last seen water bombing with the oldeaY6 leavers
to illustrate my point) and nothing is too much trouble. | know how much you are relied
upon in a small school and thiayou for all those extra hours and thoughts you put in

Lily Nichols

Lily has only recently joined Yeoford and has already had a measurable .iiipamt Pete
has really appreciated the fact that she has really taken thparesibilty for the teaching and
learning in the class and is doing an amazing $iteand Jean have worked hard to get the
Accelerated Reader programme in place ready for next year and maximum impact. Tha
for contributing so effectively and giving your timefeeely Lily.

Claire Slee

Claire is such a support to the whole schoolnte&he is meticulous, efficient and has a
thorough knowledge of the systems in schalbngside some excellent improvement
suggestionandas a result has been instrumental in helping the school as it moves forwa
She works well in support of the Linkadlemy too, and is ready to develop a trugtle role
which is brilliant. Thank you Claire for your positivity and the significant promotion of
Yeoford look what you and Pete have achievatileast a 20% increase in numbers!

Rosemary Wilk

Rosemary is anof our valued Mealtime Assistants that ensures the children have a reall
great lunchtime and break before starti
commitment to the schoglit makes such a difference

Jean Woolley

Jeanis an experiencetbaching assistanthe hasdelivered intervention programmes to
many pupils at Yeoford, giving them time and attention to understand and the toolkit to K
able to develop in confidence. Jean will be the Key Worker in the FoundatigeUnit next
year ard will be supporting Lyndsey, which is brilliant news because | know with her skill
dedication it cannot failo be highly successful. Thank you Jean, a great year with some
special achievements

| am sure, if you have waded through all of thegsu will not only be impressed, you will also agree we have a
magnificent tam at the Link Academy Trust!

Our pupils across the Trust have had some wonderful experiences this year. We try to give you a flavour of these
through our Facebook pages, newsletters and our websites and | am sure if you just flick back throughsgeu will

the plethora of brilliant activities that have happened over the year.

The Trust is always striving to improve in everything we do and keep you informed. We operate addopen
policy, listening to every suggestion, so please feel free to corddadk to us.

I hope you all have a wonderful holiday, keep safe and we will see you all back on 5th September (3rd September f

staff).

Nicky Dunford, CEO



